
 
Three Empire State Plaza, Albany, New York 12223 

 

 

July 20, 2020 
 
Mr. Bruce Kushnick 
185 Marine Ave, Apt 4E 
Brooklyn, NY 11209 

 

Re: FOIL Number PSC-July 20-07-002 

Dear Mr. Kushnick: 

Based upon your correspondence to the Department of Public Service Records Access Officer (RAO) on 
July 13, 2020 and additional comments filed in 10-01709 on July 17, 2020, your June 30th request 
challenging the confidential status of Verizon New York Inc.’s filing is deemed to be withdrawn.  
 
Please note that records filed as confidential pursuant to Public Officers Law § 87(2)(d) and 16 NYCRR 
§6-1.3 are held as confidential pending a determination pursuant to Public Officers Law § 89(5).  If you 
wish to challenge the confidential status of a filing, please send your written request to the RAO 
(recordsaccessofficer@dps.ny.gov); a determination will be issued in accordance with the procedures set 
forth in Public Officers Law § 89(5) and 16 NYCRR 6-1.3. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 

 

Records Access Officer 

ANDREW M. CUOMO 
Governor 

JOHN B. RHODES 
Chair and Chief Executive Officer 
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